
1
The Brunswickan • 23March 31 « 1995

„ 1I
L,|I|1| I h

f f* ■ vi n »
Campus Minisb

College Hill Day Care Summer Programming. Space available for school age children. Now accepting Fall Registration. Phone 453-3584.

The Living Sober Group of Alcoholics Anonymous meets every Friday evening at 8 PM in Room 105 on the Second Floor of George 
Martin Hall. The only requirement for membership is a desire to stop drinking. Our doors are open to all who have a problem with alcohol.

Canadian Federation of University Women - Saint John—Two Scholarships—1. Senior Year Scholarship • Value $1,000. Condition - 
female student entering final undergraduate year in Sept. 1994. Students must be graduate of a high school in New Brunswick School 
District 6,8, or 1. Application deadline: May 31,1995.2. Post Graduate Study - Lillian D. and Charles R. Bone Memorial Scholarship - Value 
$1,000. Conditions - Female University graduate entering a Post-Graduate Degree Program. Applicant must be a graduate of a high school in 
New Brunswick School District 8 or 1 or a resident of the greater St. John area. Note: Two letters of reference from professors in field of 
study required. Application deadline: May 31,1995. Academic standing is a consideration in both scholarships. Applications available from 
Undergraduate Awards - Registrar’s Office, Room 311B, Third Floor, Old Arts Building. Please return completed applications to: 
Chairperson, Scholarship Committee, Canadian Federation of University Women - Saint John 
P.O. Box 6233, Station A, Saint John, NB, E2L 4R7.

B.l.S. End-Of-Year-Ruty—The Board of Intention Students and the International Students Advisor’s Office present End-of-year-Party for all 
International Students. The party will take place at the Blue Lounge in the Student Union Building on Saturday, April 8 at 7:00 PM. Come 
eat, socialise and say good-bye to friends you may never see again in your life. Please, come with a loonie to donate.

GALA UNB/STU - Gay and Lesbian Alliance (and Bi’s and straights)-This week - elections pending upon if enough of you show up! 
Come out and vote. Next week - Our last meeting of this school year. Party at Darren’s 9 PM - BYOB, some wine provided. Address an­
nounced at elections. For time and location of meetings - call the phoneline at 457-2156 for a recorded message.

Hemp NB is presenting a Hemp Awareness Night on Sunday, April 2 at 7 PM in MacLaggen Auditorium 105. We will be viewing a video 
entided “The Return of the Commercial Cannabis Crop” as well as a display of hemp products.

Calling all Arts students who want to “add some spice” to their résumés: The Arts Undergraduate Society will be holding elections on 
Monday April 10th at 4 PM in the Trailer (Rm 5) located beside the Anthropology building. If you’re interested in making next year a fun year 
and a fun and exciting time with activities and such in the Arts faculty, call us at 453-4686!!!

Rev. Monte Peters 444-6029, Rev. Neville Cheeseman 453-5089 or 454-6507, 
Dr. John Wk 459-5962 or 453-5089, Alumni Memorial Building, Room 3

A Dinner and a Movie
Every Friday, beginning at 5:00pm, a Spaghetti Supper and Movie review is hosted 
by Campus Ministry. Senior Common Room, McConnell Hall. All welcome. Do join 
us for fellowship and some good discussion. Meet some new people.

Writings of Christian Antiquity
Campus Ministry is hosting a study every Wednesday to examine writings of Chris­
tian antiquity: 12:30pm, Senior Common room, McConnell Hall. Contact John Wk 
(459-5962—mornings) for more information. For the remainder of *e term we 
will be expanding the Apocraphal Literature.

Inter-Varsity Christian Fellowship
For an evening of discussion, song, fellowship and fun join us every Thursday evening 
at 7:30pm, Senior Common Room, McConnell Hall. All are welcome. Come with a 
friend. April 6th Closing Potluck.

Christian Meditation
The Christian Meditation meetings are held in the Faculty Lounge, Edmund Casey 
Hall, St. Thomas University every Monday at 7:00pm. During the meeting we listen 
to a tape by the Benedictine monk John Main (1926-82) for about 15 minutes and 
this is followed by a silent form of prayer for 20 minutes. It is a simple way of 
praying.

Worship Services
Catholic Masses: St. Thomas Chapel: Mon.-Fri. 11:30; Sunday Masses 11:00am & 
4:00pm.
Anglican Eucharist: Sunday 11:00am, Wed. andThurs. 12.30pm. Old Arts ChapeLy

Introductory Talk on ECKANKAR—If you want to know about reincarnation, karma, out-of-body experiences or Soul Travel. If you feel 
there is more to life than what you see on the surface. If you have dreams more real than your walking life. Or if you ever have a profound 
feeling of love that fills your world with a joy beyond words - then this talk on ECKANKAR will be of interest to you. You can learn to find 
spiritual freedom through the Light and Sound of God. The free introductory presentation on ECKANKAR, Religion of the Light and Sound Seminar for Graduate Students in History and Other Interested Students and Fac-
of God, will take place Sunday, April 9,1995 at 7:30 PM at the MacLaggan Hall (Nursing Building) - Room 102 on the UNB Campus, in ulty-Veronica Strong-Boag. Director of the Centre for Research in Women’s Studies and
Fredericton. This presentation is sponsored by local students of ECKANKAR Canada (Fredericton). For more information, write: ECKANKAR, Gender Relations at UBC and author of The New Day Recalled: Lives of Girls and Women in
118 Case Street, Fredericton, NB, E3B 7E2, or call 458-5307. English Canada, 1919-1939. Talking Back: E. Pauline Johnson* Constructs the New Nation’

2:30 to 4:30 PM, Friday, 7th April. Tilley 28. ‘Emily Pauline Johnson (1862-1913) was a 
famous Métis poet (Mohawk nation). Her works include Canadian Born (1903), Legends of 

Graham Reid, Ph D. Department of Psychology, IWK Children’s Hospital, Halifax, NS. “On Children Coping with Chronic Illness and Pain”. Vancouver (1911) and Flint and Feathers (1913). Her dramatic poetry readings were widely
Friday, March 31,1995, 3:30 PM Snodgrass Room Keirstead Hall. Coffee will be served. Everyone welcome. acclaimed in Canada, United States and Europe. This event is sponsored by the History

Department, which is grateful to the Faculty of Education for making it possible. Contact:
Volunteers needed. Counselling Services is starting a new project aimed at preventing sexual aggression among students of UNB-F and Dr. Gillian Thompson.
STU. The project will involve male students from both universities in educating other men about sexual aggression. The student volunteers
would be trained as peer educators to provide 1-2 hour educational programs for other men on campus. The aim of the project is to help The Fredericton Society of Saint Andrew invites the public to join them in celebrating
men examine their attitudes and values about women in the context of romantic relationships. Any male students interested in volunteering Tartan Day on Thursday, April 6,1995. The society will host a Flag Raising Ceremony at City
as peer educators can pick up an application form and project description at Counselling Services, Room 19, Alumni Memorial Building, in Hail at 12 noon. At 7 PM there will be a presentation at the National Exhibiting Centre on
the SUB at the Help Centre or the Student Support Centre, and at STU from Doreen Vtutour, Acting Director of Student Affairs. Application Queen Street. The program will include a talk by Mr. Ian Skinner on the Highland Clear- 
deadline is March 31. ances, a short film entided “A Song for Prince Charlie”, and selected period songs by the

group “Oran". Refreshments will follow. Applications for membership in the Fredericton 
Notice of Public Meeting at STU—In fight of the recent controversy surrounding both the National Student Strike and Action and the CFS Society of Saint Andrew will be available at the door. For more information call DAN Taylor, 
referenda in Fredericton, the International Socialists will be holding a publ ' meeting entitled, “Who are the International Socialists and Why 457-0310.
Does the Student Union Hate them?”. The meeting will take place on Thursuay, April 6 at 7 PM, St. Thomas University, Edmund Casey Hall,
Room ECG12. All are welcome. Following the April 6 meeting, IS meetings will be held every Wednesday at 7 PM in Room ECG12. Upcoming New Brunswick’s 6th Annual Conference on Nurturing Ourselves: Women’s Health Is-
topics include: April 12 • Is Universal Healthcare Becoming a Thing of the Past? April 19 - Crisis in Mexico: Can the Market Provide a Solution? sues. Healthy Connections, Communities, Families, You. Friday and Saturday April 7 and 8,
April 26 - Roscoe Filmore and Revolutionary Politics in the Maritimes in the 1920’s. All are welcome. For more information about the IS in 1995. Wu Conference Centre UNB Fredericton Campus.

Fredericton, please call 454-7126.
Apply now—Registrar’s Office, Room 201, Counter Area, Second Floor, Old Arts Building. 

A new series of Prenatal Classes start April 6-The next meeting of the Breast Feeding Support Group will be held at the Family Resource One application covers all undergraduate scholarships awarded by UNB. Return applica- 
Centre, 74 Iroquois Ave., April 4, at 7 PM. For more information call the VON office at 357-8542. tions directly to Undergraduate Awards Office, Room 31 IB, Third Floor, Old Arts Building.

The application deadline is April 15,1995. However, for processing purposes, applicants are
Standard First Aid/CPR courses will be held a the Red Cross Office. April 1/95 and April 2/95 from 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM and April 22/95 requested to apply now. 
and April 23/95 from 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM. All those interested please register by calling the Red Cross at 458-8445.

NB Bursary cheques are now available at the Comptrollers office in the Physics and Admin­
istration Building for those who are expecting bursaries. Please pick up as soon as possible.

Students Helping Students
This is tbe second in a series of five arti- Students assist other students through assigned to six or seven freshmen and assist number of other services such as the men- universities in educating other men
des about Enrolment Management (EM) one-on-one tutoring. UNB tutors are en- new students academically in their adjust- tor program, which allows students to about sexual aggression. The student
at UNB. Tbe enrolment Management Ad- dorsed by their department, thus ensuring ment to university life. shadow a UNB alumnus who works in a cho- volunteers would be trained as peer
visory Council (EMAQ was created in high quality instruction; a list of tutors is Students in residence can seek assistance sen field. educators to provide 1-2 hours educa-
June 93 by tbe Vice-President (Aca- available at the Dean’s and Chair’s office of or information from student proctors and As far as health and safety goes, SMART tional programs for men on campus. It
demie) to educate and encourage par- each faculty and at the Help Center. The stu- Academic Resource Persons. For all students, PACC, a student group, works to promote is hoped that as the number of men who

dents pay $8 to $10 per hour for this serv- there is the “new” Student Support Office, alcohol awareness on campus. Neil House participate as peer educators increases,
ice. A number of departments also have Help located in the SUB. The centre is staffed by provides a Safe Walk program. SWAT-Sex the number of men who find sexually

University of New Brunswick students are Desks which provide academic assistance, eight student volunteers who provide infor- Without AIDS Today-is run by the Nursing aggressive behaviour unacceptable will
generous with their time in providing aca- PAL, Peer Assisted Learning program, co- matron for resources available to students on faculty. Students involved take credit also increase, and over time, the pro-
demicand non-academic assistance tofel- ordinated by Dr. Lesley Fleming, has first-year and off campus. The centre is open Monday courses.-taught by Professor Grace Getty, to gram will reduce the incidence of un­
low students. Many dedicate their time students in Biology, Computer Science and to Friday, 12:00 to 4:00 pm. The centre is learn interactive programming and how to wanted sexual experiences among
to helping first-year students as members Math being assisted by student tutorial lead- currently seeking student consultants for provide information to change sexual behav- women. Please contact Counselling
of the UNB Orientation committee or as ers who help convey difficult concepts and 1995-96. iour rather than to merely provide facts. Services if you are interested in apply-
Peer Mentors within their faculty. Oth- discuss any concerns about the material pre- UNB Orientation Executive and Commit- There is also a self-help group for sufferers ing.
ers develop new skills to deliver effec- sented in class. tee work year-round preparing and of anorexia and bulimia for which informa­
tive peer education programs such as Under the direction of student consult- fundraising for the award-winning Orienta- tion is available through Counselling Serv- programs by providing faculty, admin-
SWAT and SMART PACC. There are plenty ant Mark Flemming, first year students on tion Program. SPARC—Student Pride & ices. istrative and financial support to many
of generous students helping other stu- the men’s basketball team attend mandatory Alumni Relations Committee-encourages Counselling Services is starting a new of the programs. All university students 
dents make the most of their experiences study sessions and are paired with a tutor if students to be active in the university and to project aimed at preventing sexual aggres- benefit from the experience and sup-
at UNB and plenty of opportunities for needed. continue to be so as alumni. They also or- sion among students of UNB-F and STU. The port peer-based programs provided at
students to volunteer and develop new Seven of the University’s nine faculties ganize actvities to bring past, present and project will involve male students from both UNB.
skills. have peer mentors. Trained peer mentors are future students together, and provide a

ticipation in EM activities at UNB.

The university supports peer-based


